NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on November 6, 2023 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 4:00 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, Superintendent Paul Pires and Daysha Morell.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the October 2, 2023 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Powers and Sullivan were on a Zoom Meeting with us. Jim Powers said that our finances look good. Laura spoke about the audit and she explained the entire process. They both spoke about the budget and line items. Laura spoke about Capital Assets.

We spoke about PFAS at 54 Richardson Road and the recent drop off by the Town at the site. Paul Pires will try to get a sample of the soil that was dumped there by the Town and covered.

Paul Pires said that Joe Caron, Aurora Bas and himself were exposed to the fumes of muriatic acid.

The Town has paid us for the Carbon Exchange.

Paul Pires said that radon was found in the latest carbon exchange.

Paul Pires will be posting the fulltime position opening for the soon to be opening due retirement.

Veterans Day will be on Saturday this year so Paul will see if he can get two men to take Friday off and two men to take Monday off.

NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to give the employees the day after Christmas and New Years day off, seconded by Commissioner Leavitt, the vote was unanimous.

Our next Meeting will be December 4, 2023 at 4:00 p.m.

Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to adjourn at 6:00 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted.

Robert Heavist

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk